
Youth Correctional Education Program (YCEP) 

School Site Council 

October 20, 2016 

Meeting Minutes 

 

• Meeting started at 3:21 p.m. 
• Principal Antonelli facilitated the meeting. 
• Meeting minutes from September 29, 2016 were approved by a motion by Jennifer Meler- Rupp and 

seconded by Taylor Hill. 
• Introduction of Council members and guests. 
• Lisa Lanier explained the function and importance of a School Site Council to the students. 
• Lisa Lanier shared an update on Padres Unidos with the Council.  Ms. Lanier spoke with a 

representative from Padres Unidos and was informed that they may be able to present at a future 
School Site Council meeting.  Padres Unidos is currently providing a 30 week series to parents at 
Juvenile Hall.  Ms. Lanier will inquire about the possibility of Padres Unidos agreeing to permit the 
other YCEP schools to invite parents to attend the classes provided at Juvenile Hall.   

• Val Callet, Manager of the Title III English Learner Program, introduced Alejandra Valencia, Program 
Specialist, Services for English Learners.  Alejandra Valencia shared her personal and professional 
background in relation to her career in education. 

• Ms. Callet explained the purpose and importance of Designated English Language Development 
(ELD) to the students.  Ms. Callet provided each student with an ELD binder and discussed the 
function of the material.  The students agreed to review the material and provide their feedback to 
Ms. Callet before the next Council meeting. 

• Taylor Hill discussed the current academic needs of the students in Unit Q at Juvenile Hall.  Mr. Hill 
requested an additional Title I tutor be hired to assist the students in Unit Q.  Lisa Lanier explained 
the process and cost involved with hiring a Title I tutor.  Holly Alvarez shared an update on the 
current tutor recruitment status.   

• Principal Antonelli discussed Wendy Rogan’s plan to increase parent involvement in AU 110.  Family 
Community Liaison, Adriana Schisler, will begin calling parents of the honor roll recipients in AU 110 
schools.  

• Lisa Lanier discussed the scheduled presentation for the next Council meeting.  Dianne Blackburn 
from the Assessment and Accountability office will speak to the Council about the standardized test 
scores for YCEP students from the 2015-2016 school year.  
 
Next meeting will be Tuesday, November 29, 2016 at 3:15 p.m. 
 
Meeting adjourned at 4:03 p.m. 


